
SELECT BOARD MEETING MINUTES
MONDAY, MAY 1, 2023
APPROVED
SB Members Present: John Reilly, Chair; Rebecca H. Pine, Vice Chair; Matthew F. Pisani, Clerk; Peter Cunningham; Alison S. Manugian
SB Members Absent: None
Also Present: Mark Haddad, Town Manager; Kara Cruikshank, Executive Assistant to the Town Manager; Patricia Dufresne, Town Accountant
Mr. Reilly called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM and reviewed the agenda.
ANNOUNCEMENTS
Ms. Pine reminded everyone that the Groton Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion Committee was conducting a Hate Crimes/Hate Incidents Forum that would be held at the Groton Center on Tuesday, May 2nd at 7:00 pm. She said that the Forum would be featuring Middlesex District Attorney Marian Ryan.
Mr. Cunningham announced that Groton was celebrating its Arbor Day this year on Saturday, May 6th at 1:00 pm with a tree planting ceremony at the Groton Cemetery.
Mr. Cunningham said he wanted to follow up on the discussion at Town Meeting regarding Article 12 (Construct New Water Main to Address PFAS Issue at GSRSD High School).  Mr. Cunningham said the PFAS reports from Environmental Partners and Tighe and Bond have been made available on the town’s homepage for public review.
Mr. Haddad said that the Ribbon Cutting Ceremony and Grand Opening of the Pickleball Courts would be held on May 6th at 10:00 am.  The courts are located on Whitman Road. Mr. Haddad said they came out phenomenal.

Ms. Pine said the Garden Club will hold its Annual Plant Sale on May 13th starting at 9:00 am and be held at the Legion Common.
PUBLIC COMMENTS
Ms. Dale Young, a resident of Groton, was present at the meeting. Ms. Young said she reviewed the PFAS reports posted on the Town’s website. Ms. Young asked who would be the best point of contact for her to provide questions and comments. Mr. Haddad suggested that she reach out to him directly at townmanager@grotonma.gov. 
TOWN MANAGERS REPORT
1. Consider Ratifying the Town Manager’s Appointment of Michael Canderlario as a Custodian for the Municipal Buildings and Maintenance Department
Mr. Cunningham made a motion to ratify the Town Manager’s appointment of Michael Canderlario as a custodian for the Municipal Buildings and Maintenance Department. Mr. Pisani seconded the motion. The vote carried unanimously.
2. Consider Ratifying the Town Manager’s Appointment of Wassim Omalek to the Golf Staff of the Groton Country Club
Mr. Pisani made a motion to ratify the Town Manager’s appointment of Wassim Omalek to the Golf Staff of the Groton Country Club. Ms. Pine seconded the motion. The vote carried Unanimously.
3. Consider Accepting the Town Manager’s Nomination and Appoint Kiirja Paananen to the Trails Committee
Mr. Cunningham made a motion to accept the Town Manager’s nomination and appoint Kiirja Paananen to the Trails Committee. Ms. Pine seconded the motion. The vote carried Unanimously.
4. Spring Town Meeting Review/Follow-up 
Article 12 – PFAS Appropriation

Mr. Haddad said he spoke with Congresswoman Trahan last Friday. Congresswoman Trahan said she would like Groton to continue to investigate the Regional Option to resolve the PFAS issue at the Groton Dunstable Regional High School. Earlier that day, Mr. Haddad contacted Pepperell, requesting that they proceed with their article to allocate the required funds for the Regional Option during their Town Meeting. Mr. Haddad said the next step would be to meet with Pepperell and Dunstable Officials to get to the bottom of what went wrong with the reporting of the levels of PFAS in the Dunstable wells and to discuss how they are going to move forward. Mr. Haddad said Groton was now eligible to get on the state list for funding. Mr. Haddad stated that he told Congresswoman Trahan that permitting the Tri-Town Solution would be challenging due to the interbasin transfer. Mr. Haddad said she offered assistance with that process, if necessary. 
Town Meeting in General

Ms. Pine wanted to commend everyone that was involved in organizing the Town Meeting, including the residents who participated in the Town Meeting. Ms. Pine said it was democracy at its best. Ms. Pine shared her thoughts on national politics as well, mentioning that a bill had been passed in the House to reduce government spending. Ms. Pine said one of the provisions of their plan to cut government spending was to take back any unspent ARPA Funds. Ms. Pine explained that the Town still had ARPA funds remaining and that the Town was informed that it had a four-year period to spend them. Ms. Pine emphasized the devastating impact on the local community if the unspent ARPA funds had to be returned. Ms. Pine’s goal was to ensure that everyone understands this important issue. According to Ms. Patricia Dufresne, the Town Accountant, $1.1 million has been spent out of the original budget of $3.3 million. 
Mr. Haddad wanted to thank all the individuals who worked behind the scenes to ensure that the Town Meeting was well-organized and successful. Mr. Haddad said the Town Clerk will be filing Special Legislation with our State Representatives and State Senator for the consolidation of Precincts 1 and 3A. Mr. Haddad said the Town Clerk would also be filing with the Attorney General the recently passed Zoning Bylaw (Article 19: Amend Zoning Bylaw- Accessory Apartments Clarifications).

During Town Meeting, Ms. Pine suggested the Select Board’s opinion or vote should be expressed when presenting the motion. 

       5. 
 Update on Select Board Meeting Schedule Through 2023 Spring Labor Day

 Monday, May 8, 2023


No Meeting
              
 Monday, May 15, 2023
-Designate Members to Serve on Town Manager's Tri­ Comm Working   Group - Discuss FY 2025 Budget Process


   Monday, May 22, 2023


Regularly Scheduled Meeting


 Monday, May 29, 2023 

No Meeting - (Memorial Day Holiday)


 Monday, June 5, 2023


-Consider Annual Appointments of the Town Manager


 Monday, June 12, 2023


-Consider Annual Appointments of the Select Board







-Annual Reorganization of the Select Board


 Monday, June 19, 2023


No Meeting (Juneteenth Holiday)


 Monday, June 26, 2023


Regularly Scheduled Meeting


 Monday, July 3, 2023


No Meeting (July 4th Holiday)

        Monday, July 10, 2023              
-Meet in Joint Session with the Finance Committee to Approved FY 2023 Line-Item Transfers   
-Set the Date and Open the Warrant for the 2023 Fall Town Meeting  

 Monday, July 17, 2023


Regularly Scheduled Meeting

 Monday, July 24, 2023


No Meeting

 Monday, July 31, 2023


Regularly Scheduled Meeting

 Monday, August 7, 2023

No Meeting

 Monday, August 14, 2023

Regularly Scheduled Meeting

 Monday, August 21, 2023

No Meeting

 Monday, August 28, 2023

Regularly Scheduled Meeting

 Monday, September 4, 2023

No Meeting (Labor Day Holiday)

 Monday, September 11, 2023

Regularly Scheduled Meeting
ITEMS FOR SELECT BOARD CONSIDERATION AND ACTION
1. Consider Appointing Deb Busser to the Local Cultural Council
Ms. Pine made a motion to appoint Deb Busser to the Local Cultural Council with the term to expire on June 30, 2027. Mr. Cunningham seconded the motion. The vote carried unanimously.
2. Consider Appointing Trisha Winroth, Valencia Augusta, and Deb Busser to the Scholarship Committee

Mr. Cunningham made a motion to appoint Trisha Winroth to the Scholarship Committee with a term to expire on June 30, 2026, and Valencia Augusta and Deb Busser to the Committee with their terms to expire on June 30, 2025. Mr. Pisani seconded the motion. The vote carried unanimously.
3. Consider Approving a One Day Wine and Malt Beverage License for the Friends of Prescott for an Open Mic Night at the Prescott School on Friday, May 12, 2023 from 6:30 p.m. to 9:30 p.m.

Ms. Pine made a motion to approve the One Day Wine and Malt Beverage License for the Friends of Prescott on Friday, May 12, 2023 from 6:30 p.m. to 9:30 p.m. Mr. Cunningham seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously. 
OTHER BUSINESS  
None
Approval of Minutes from April 24, 2023

Mr. Cunningham made a motion to approve the minutes of the regularly scheduled meeting from April 24, 2023 as presented. Ms. Pine seconded the motion. The motion was carried unanimously.
The meeting was adjourned at 6:51 p.m. 
Respectively submitted by Kara Cruikshank, Executive Assistant to the Town Manager
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